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November 10, 2021 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC AND MAIL DELIVERY 
Dianne Martin, Chairwoman 
N.H. Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301 
 
 Re:  DW 21-115 Pennichuck Water Works, Inc.-Anheuser Busch Special Contract 
        Supplemental Testimony, Revised Cost of Service Study and Special Contract 
 
Dear Chairwoman Martin: 
 
On June 4, 2021, Pennichuck Water Works, Inc. (PWW) filed a petition for approval of a 
5th special contract with one of PWW’s largest users, Anheuser-Busch, LLC.  On October 
18, 2021, PWW notified the Commission that due to usage changes among PWW’s other 
large water users, the proposed rate for Anheuser-Busch needed to be revised, downward.  
 
In light of those changes, PWW attaches hereto supplemental testimony of Mr. Donald 
Ware which explains the changes and how those changes affect Anheuser-Busch’s special 
contract.  Attached to Mr. Ware’s testimony is a revised cost of service model and a track-
change version of the special contract which shows the changes to the rates. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this filing, please feel free to contact me.  PWW 
anticipates that the Department of Energy and the Office of the Consumer Advocate will 
conduct discovery and PWW looks forward to answering any questions they have.  Thank 
you in advance for your assistance with this filing. 
 

      Very Truly Yours, 

               
      Marcia A. Brown 
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